
 

  

  

 

  

 

  

 

 

  

EAC Chairs Urge Georgian Parliament to Repeal Controversial 'Law on Transparency of Foreign 

Influence' 

15 May 2024 

 

We, the Chairs of the European Affairs Committees of our respective parliaments,  

Having regard to the European Parliament resolution on attempts to reintroduce a foreign agent law in Georgia 

and its restrictions on civil society (2024/2703(RSP)) 

Noting that on 14 May 2024 the Georgian Parliament adopted the Law on Transparency of Foreign Influence 

in its third reading, which essentially mirrors last year’s controversial Law on Foreign Agents;  

Taking into account that, under immense pressure and overwhelming mobilisation of the Georgian people, 

who recently took to the streets again in protest, the ruling party promised in May 2023 ‘to unconditionally 

withdraw’ such legislation from the parliamentary deliberations;  

Expressing deep concern about the content of this anti-democratic law, which is designed to stigmatize and 

weaken Georgia’s vibrant pro-European civil society and NGO sector, while it is widely known as Georgia’s 

greatest asset and hope and has a reputation of being one of the most transparent in the world in terms of budget 

and funding;  

Underlining that reintroduction of this law severely undermines Georgia’s hard-earned European perspective 

and its candidate status, because creating and maintaining the environment conducive to civil society 

organisations and media freedom lies at the heart of democracy and is essential for the success of Georgia’s 

European integration;  

Also recalling that Law on Transparency of Foreign Influence is incompatible with the legal obligations under 

the European Convention on Human Rights and the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights, to 

which Georgia is a party;  

Call for respect for the right to peaceful assembly and expression, and strongly condemn the disproportionate 

use of force against peaceful protestors,  

Urge the Georgian Government and the ruling Georgian Dream party to repeal the law on Transparency of 

Foreign Influence. The adopted law is detrimental to Georgia and its people. Not only does it contradict 

commitment to European values, but it also risks undermining the trust between Georgia and the EU. Given 

the current situation, Georgia cannot become a member state of the European Union unless the Georgian 

Parliament repeals the Law on Transparency of Foreign Influence. 



We strongly desire to see Georgia prosper on its European and Euro-Atlantic path and hope that Georgia will 

reaffirm its commitment to EU membership. 
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